

June 2017 Derby Cycling Group Meeting **Minutes**

Golden Eagle, Tuesday 6th June 2017.

- 1) **Present** Martin Aldred, Tony Roelich, Ian Dent, Kim Plaskett, Dave Clasby, Tim Saul
- 2) **Apologies** Mark Hicklin, Dave Waldram
- 3) **Minutes of May meeting** Accepted.
- 4) **Outstanding Actions from May meeting**

Daryl to send PDF of last newsletter to ID for inclusion on website.

5) **AGM review**

Agreed to consider membership fees at November 2017 meeting for implementation in 2018.

Plan for future AGMs is to request resolutions from members (including committee membership, officer posts, etc.) prior to meeting and to vote on agreed resolutions at meeting. Deadline for resolutions prior to meeting to be set. Other points can always be raised in AOB.

6) **Membership**

Discounts available from bike shops etc. need to be reviewed. **CR** to send TS details of existing agreements. **TS** to consult with existing and prospective new bike shops (and other organisations?) about discounts.

7) **Events diary**

- Glow worm walk at 10:30pm on 28th June. Meet at Mickleover old station. All welcome. Organised by **MA**.
- Possible screening of film on Clean Air in Derby on 15th June. **TR** to find out more details and circulate.
- Great Derby Get Together. Organised by Dave Clasby. 18th June 11am at Riverside Gardens.
Anyone who can help marshal to contact Dave Clasby.
Display stalls at Elvaston. **TR** to consider what to include on stall. **TR** to bring remaining Space for Cycling flags.
TR due to write to members about Space for Cycling and will include details of the ride.
TR to contact political parties re Space for Cycling and encourage them to get involved in the ride.
Daryl to get A3 tube map displays to event.

8) Publicity

TR has written articles for Mickleover free magazines. **ALL** to consider doing similar for free magazines in their area. TR can supply existing text for people to modify locally.

9) Campaigns and Strategy

- a) Space for Cycling update. **TR** to concentrate on getting other councillors to sign up for the pledge. **TR** to also coordinate with Cycling UK to get mismatches in councillor database sorted.

John Whitby is new mayor who has stated his focus for the year is climate change. **TR** to contact John to gain his commitment to cycling as part of climate change activity.

- b) Tube map. Agreed it would be revisited in new year to see what changes have been made to the network.

Belper area version also produced as part of Derwent Valley Cycleway campaign.

ID plan is to create map of whole of Derwent Valley as part of cycleway campaign.

- c) Western Corridor. Thanks expressed to all who have provided feedback and attended the on site meeting. TR proposed that DCG's focus should be on links from city centre to the Royal Hospital and this was agreed.

TR to provide feedback to council at next planning meeting.

- d) Active Travel Forum. Focus on next meeting was agreed to be on establishing timescales for LCWIP and the creation of the network plan.
- e) Visit to Nottingham. **TR** to contact Hugh McLintock to understand possible benefits of visit. Visit to Leicester was suggested an alternative / additional option. It is important to consider what the goals of any visit with decision makers is and to visit the facilities to that support achieving that goal.
- f) Close Pass campaign. Dave Clasby reported an offer of a meeting from Hardyal Singh Dhindsa, the Derbyshire Crime Commissioner.

Next Meeting: 19.30 (7.30pm), Tuesday 4th July 2017, Golden Eagle.